
 

 

Kia ora Koutou Katoa, 
 
 

CROSS COUNTRY RESULTS 
Congratulations to all the children who placed 
at Cross Country on 11th September, and well  
done to everyone for joining in and trying their  
best!   
Hollie McIntyre won the Girls Cup Race, making 
her our youngest cup race winner!  Joel Watson 
took out the Boys Cup Race for the second year 
running – Congratulations to you both, you  
worked hard and it paid off! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Pictured above are the Girls Cup Race top 3; Rheeahn, Madi and Hollie, and the boys; Joel, Dylan and Mitchell. 
 

Huge thanks to our families who came along to cheer on the tamariki, and of course to Bruce and 
Andra Wallis for allowing us to use their farm and supporting us on the day! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 17th  September 2020  #13 
 

WELCOME  
Last week we welcomed new entrant Bryn to our  

kura.  Bryn is making friends and has already  

received his first certificate in assembly!  

Ka pai too mahi Bryn!  
 

           

 

 

 

 



 
  

  

ROTO SPEECH FINALS RESULTS  
The quality and delivery of our speeches at Roto this year 
was Rawe – Excellent!  Our finalists are listed below; these 
are the children who attended our Speech Finals evening 
here at school.  It takes a lot of courage to stand up in front 
of lots of people and speak well! 
Congratulations to Ryan and Riley, who went on to 
represent the school at the Rotary Speech competition last 
night. Both did extremely well. Ryan received the ‘Junior 
Commendation’ for his efforts on the night.  
 

Year 1/2 
Toby Littlejohn  Skateboards (2nd) 
Sofie-Ela Hall  I Love Hearts (1st) 
Kenzie Emery-Sinclair Crocodile (3rd) 
 

Year 3/4  
Dani Kuijpers  Why older siblings suck (2nd) 
Sawyer Wiseman Titanoboa (3rd) 
Hollie McIntyre  Brahma Chickens (1st) 

 

Year 5/6 
Ryan Littlejohn  Dr Seuss (1st) 
Riley Kuijpers  Why speeches suck (1st) 
James Wicker  Extraterrestrials (3rd) 

 
 

TE REO TANTALISERS 
As part of our welcome to new people and visitors we are 
learning the pepeha of our school/kura.  
Here is something else to practice. 
 

Ko Maungatautari taku maunga 
Ko Waikato taku awa 
Ko Tainui taku waka 
Ko Tainui taku iwi 
Ko Ngaati Koroki Kahukura taku hapu 
Ko Maungatautari taku marae 
Ko kura o Roto-o-Rangi. 
 

Maungatautari is our mountain 
Waikato is our river 
Tainui is our waka 
Tainui is our iwi 
Ngaati Koroki Kahukura is our hapu 
Maungatautari is our marae 
Roto-o-Rangi is the school 
 

Can you help your child to learn theirs off by heart? 
We would really appreciate your support doing this with our 
younger ones.  

 
 

TE WIKI O TE REO MAAORI 
This week has been the official week for celebrating te 
reo Maaori. The school took part in the ka tuku te reo 
challenge on Monday which officially recorded more 
than 1,000,000 people speakin te reo at the same time.  
 
This morning, following the gifting ceremony whereby 
Mana Whenua gifted the name Te Oko Horoi – the 
washbowl, Mana whenua came to school to talk to the 
children about their learning and how they are 
growing their understanding of Cambridge’s history. 
The children and staff did a great job explaining what 
they knew and remembered. 
 
Next term we have our school production which 
continues the theme and is written by the staff based 
on historical events that have shaped our local places 
as well as our nation – I wonder who will be Sir Ed. 
 

AG DAY 
Registration forms for Ag Day must be in by tomorrow.   
All info has now been sent home with our tamariki so 
if you haven’t seen it please contact Roxy.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
ALTRUSA AWARD 
Two students have earned the Altrusa Award for 2020, 
which recognises growth and progress with Literacy 
over this year. Our 2 secret awardees will receive their 
awards 7pm on Tuesday 22nd September at Cambridge 
East school. 
 
 

TEACHER ONLY DAY 
Advanced notice – on Monday 16th November there 
will be a long weekend for families as the school will 
be closed for a Teacher Only Day. 
 
 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
On Thursday 24th September we have our school 
photos being done.  A programme will be sent out 
tomorrow to let you know the rough outline for 
timings etc.  
Please remember, all sports players need to bring their 
sports uniforms on the day. 
 

      

AG DAY TROPHIES – please return any  
trophies to school before the end of 
term 
 



 
  

  

PTA NEWS 
Father’s Day Raffle  
Thank you to everyone who supported our Father’s 
Day Raffle.  Congratulations to Cade Hendry who won 
the main Father’s Day prize pack, and to Megan 
Samkin who won our ‘Like & Share’ Facebook prize 
pack!  

Yummy Stickers 
We need to send off our Yummy Sticker sheets by 
tomorrow, so please send in any final sheets or odd 
stickers you’ve collected at home.  Please continue to 
collect the stickers as we will be saving them all to 
hand in at the end of Term 3 next year! 
 

Roto Umbrella Fundraiser 
We still have lots of Roto-o-Rangi branded umbrellas 
available to purchase from the office, at $25 each.  
They are very sturdy and of better quality than the 
ones we’ve had previously, so make sure you grab one 
for those wet winter sports days!  
Please pay by cash to the office, or online banking to 
the PTA account 03-1568-0070807-00 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
Be a ray of sunshine in someone’s day!  
There are lots of older people in your community  
wishing to have a volunteer visitor to spend an 
hour a week with them to chat, share interests 
and help them feel connected to their 
community. 
  
If you would like to be a visitor please do get in 
touch and help play a part in reducing loneliness 
in your area. Please call us on 07 838 2266 or 
email enquiries@ageconcern.gen.nz 
  
“Act as if what you do makes a difference…...it does” 

     W.James 
 

 
 

OCTOBER ELECTION  
The school’s MP Room will again be an election polling 
booth for the new upcoming government election on 
Saturday 17th October.  
Local families will have this as their local polling booth 
and the MP Room will be unavailable for use from 
Friday afternoon until Sunday afternoon that 
weekend. 
The MP Room will also be in use for dance exams on 
Monday 19 / Tuesday 20 October.  Before & After 
School Care will not be in the MP Room on these days.  

WRITER’S CORNER 
ROOM 2 
Room 2 have been outside enjoying the sun and sketching 
their natural surroundings, then writing about their 
drawings.  
 

Pokey branches so smoothly swaying in the rustling 
wind.  It feels rough as bark.  It feels so amazing.  The 
gusting wind blows my legs.  Outside it is freedom as I 
am planted straight in the ground.  Little bugs get 
tangled in my roots.  

Aria (7) 
 
The wind blows on my face.  It feels soft as I sway my 
branches.  It feels nice.  I get excited as my leaves fall off.  
The leaves are prickly.  The stems are the prickliest.  The 
roots grow up into the branches and everybody climbs it.   

Toby (6) 
 
The wind blows on my face.  It makes me a little bit cold 
and it is a little bit warm.  The sun comes on my face.  The 
grass is moving and it makes my clothes move.  
Sometimes the grass moves and the trees blow and the 
sun is shining.  The sun was so bright because it shines 
when it rains.  The tree kind of moves the leaves are 
spikey.  They fall down on the ground.  Some leaves are 
big.  Some trees are beautiful and colourful.   

Darling (6) 
 

SCHOOL ACCOUNTS 
Please ensure your school account is cleared by the 
end of the school year. If you have any concerns 
please get in touch with Roxy.  The school bank 
account number is 02-0316-0126443-000.  
 

 

 



 
SPORTS DRAWS 

Copies of all the draws can be found on the 
noticeboard in the Reception area, next to the 

trophy cabinet. 
 

HOCKEY 
Finished 

RUGBY 
Saturday 19 September 
 

11th Grade Local 
Roto/STP v Goodwood  
8.30am TV5A 
 

9th Grade                                     
Tamahere/St Peters v Hora/Roto/Kaip/TeMiro  
8.30am Te Miro School 
 

8th Grade: 
Matangi Mumu  v Hora/Roto/Kaipaki 
9.45am Te Miro School 
 

6th Grade: 
STP/Roto v Leamington Titans  
8.30am 3A  
 

NETBALL 
Saturday 19 September 
FF Yr 3 & 4 
9am Court 3 
Roto Magic Vs East Gems 
 
FF Yr 5 & 6 
11.10am Court 7 
Goodwood Flames Vs Roto Comets 
 

MINIBALL 
Last game 

Monday 21 September 

5.40pm Court 1 

CP Celtics Vs Roto Dynamos 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Your local mobile mechanic 

Competitive rates 

Servicing, general maintenance and welding on all 

farm equipment: 

 Tractors 

 Feed out wagons 

 Diggers 

 Trucks 

 Any other farm machinery 

For more information or to book in please contact 

Hayden 

Phone: 0274237371 

Email: Hicksmechanicalservices@gmail.com 

Facebook: 

www.facebook.com/HicksMechanicalServices 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
14-18/09 Te Wiki O Te Reo Maori 
21/09 Postponed -CMS Orientation Day 
23/09 Maths Basic Facts House Competition 
24/09 School Photo Day 
25/09 Last day of Term 3 
12/10 Term 4 begins 
(16/10  Ag Day – first Friday back next term) 
The full calendar is on our school website.  
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